Minutes of April 14, 2009 Meeting of the Swampscott Renewable Energy Committee

Attending: Dorothy Allen, Tara Gallagher, Victoria Masone, Wayne Spritz  
Next Meeting: To be announced.
ESCO RFQ Update: Several companies have called to express interest. The pre-bid meeting and scoping audit walk-through are scheduled for 4/15. 
Pumping Station Energy Improvements: Spurred by the breakdown of one of our pumping station’s three variable frequency drive pumps, we are seeking advice from National Grid on an energy efficient redesign of our pumping station. National Grid has hired Woodward and Curran to evaluate the economics of possible redesign approaches. If our project results in energy efficiencies exceeding National Grid’s complicated formula of cutoffs, National Grid will pay 75% of the project costs. We should know the results of the W&C study in a month.

Demand Response: Victoria will ask our helpful National Grid advisor how Demand Response can help our town save money and will report at our next meeting. As we have emergency generators at both the pumping station and the high school, we could agree to turn those on during the few days in the summer when the regional system is overloaded (at National Grid’s request). There are financial incentives for participating in this effort to help the region meet peak demand. 
3rd  Party Solar Projects: These opportunities seem to be getting better and better. Companies like Nexamp will pay for the installation of solar panels on one of our buildings in return for us paying them $.08/KWH going forward. As we pay $.15/KWH now, that seems almost too good to be true but Dorothy reported on the economics of why that works (think depreciation). She will investigate this further by talking with solar technical experts at MTC and DOER before our next meeting. The committee considers this an attractive option for the High School and is seriously pursuing this. 
Sea Level Rise Map: Our intern Derek Jones (a GIS grad student at Salem State) will prepare sea level rise maps (.5 and 1.5 meter) for us to use for planning and educational purposes.  

Green Communities Act: We discussed without resolution how we should proceed and who in town we need to contact to get our town to adopt the optional energy efficient building code the state will have available in May. Wayne will investigate further. Tara will seek a meeting with Andrew Maylor to get his advice on the as-of-right energy generation requirement. DOER now has their new model wind bylaw available and we decided to ask Brian Watson to take a look at it by our next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

T. Gallagher
